GOVERNMENT OF PAKISTAN
ISLAMABAD HEALTHCARE REGULATORY
AUTHORITY (IHRA)

1-12/Inspection/IHRA Islamabad, July 01, 2024

To
All Public/Private Hospital/ HCE,

Islamabad
Subject: DIRECTIVES REGARDING READINEES FOR DENGUE OUTBREAK

The Islamabad Healthcare Regulatory Authority (IHRA) has observed that the
number of Dengue cases have increased and there are chances of exponential rise. [HRA wants to
draw the attention of all Healthcare Establishments (HCEs) to this matter, in order to effectively
manage the upcoming Dengue outbreak in the Islamabad Capital Territory (ICT).

In view of the above mentioned situation, [HRA directs all the HCE’s of ICT, in
the best of public interest, that;

1. Ensure the allocation of a certain number of beds for Dengue patients, as per the isolation
SOPs.
2. Ensure the presence of dedicated, trained, skilled staff and provide them with refresher
training.
3. Develop standees and posters for Dengue awareness, prevention, and actions to take when
symptoms develop and place them at appropriate sites within the HCE.
4. Strictly follow the IHRA notified rate list for Dengue patients and display it prominently:
i. CBC: 100 PKR
ii. NSI1 Elisa: 1800 PKR

IHRA inspection teams will periodically inspect the HCEs to ensure compliance

with these directives.
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